23.

SHIRLEY ROAD KERB AND CHANNEL RENEWAL

The Board received a report giving further information on the Shirley Road kerb and channel renewal.
The Traffic Engineer advised that angle parking could be put in to Slater Street when the Slater Street
kerb and channel renewal takes place in year 5. He suggested however that the Board may like to
consider installing temporary parking out of Project or Discretionary Funds in two years time.

The Board resolved:

1.

2.

That the plan be approved for tender.
That a loading zone be approved for installation along the frontage of No 7 Shirley Road.

That “Give Way” controls be approved for installation at Quinns Road, Emmett Street, Slater
Street, Chancellor Street, Stapletons Road, Petrie Street, Hope Street and Warden Street.

That angle parking be considered once Slater Street kerb and channel renewal is included in the
five year capital programme, and that the Board consider Project Funding for temporary parking
to be installed in Slater Street adjacent to the Shirley Community Centre.



